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January 3, 2022 

 

Re: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy,  

Docket UE-200980 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On June 1, 2021, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered Order 05; Final Order Approving and Adopting Settlement Agreement (Order 05) in 

this docket. Order 05, among other things, required Puget Sound Energy (PSE or Company) 

and other settling parties to participate in Collaborative discussions on the treatment of 

Energy Imbalance Market (EIM) costs and benefits. 

 

On November 22, 2021, PSE filed an EIM collaborative summary report (Report). 

 

On December 29, 2021, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter likewise reporting on the 

collaborative discussions and their outcome. 

 

The Commission has reviewed the Report and Staff’s letter of December 29, 2021, and finds 

that the workshops described therein comply with the requirements of Order 05 for 

collaborative discussions about EIM costs and benefits. The results of those workshops will 

be considered in PSE’s next general rate case. 

 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


